
In this vein, one can be both a workaholic and slothful at the same time. See the 
person who is relentlessly diligent to everything involved in the business, to the 
house and to the car, but when it comes to an act of service entirely for someone 
else’s benefit, there’s no time or money left. The sloth checks off the ‘to-do’ list of 
what you want to do while putting off the ‘to-do’ list for others for another day. 
Sloth is less about being lazy with our work and more about being lazy with our 
love.  

Do you want to know why we struggle with procrastination? With daydreaming? 
With distraction? That ‘sledding track’ in our hearts called sloth. Sloths busy 
themselves…with the wrong things. DeYoung puts it like this: “Sloth cannot be 
defined as laziness, since slothful people often pour great physical effort and 
emotional energy into the difficult task of distracting themselves from the          
unhappiness of their real condition.” In 2019, the prime example of the sloth has 
to be the ‘newsfeed.’ We do not feel lazy as we spend gobs of time scrolling 
through Facebook, Twitter, Instagram or Snapchat – after all, we’re ‘doing    
something’ – and yet it is a means of escaping what is in front of us and around 
us and avoiding our own plight.  

The virtue to combat sloth is not busyness but diligence. Diligence is daily     
faithfulness. The Latin root word of diligence literally means “to love.” The sloth 
thinks that a healthy marriage is filled with vacations and expensive meals and 
abundant activities or adventures; but a diligent love instead involves daily notes 
of appreciation, questions about how a person is really doing, helps in cleaning 
up the house, or simply holding another while they cry. The sloth works for the 
weekend or works to escape more difficult responsibilities; but diligence is about 
working for the world, for the betterment of your co-workers, and ultimately for the 
glory of God. Diligence is about asking, “what do I need to do today that most 
loves God and my neighbors?” When it comes to God, the sloth is always waiting 
for ‘the next big thing’ and the feeling that will ‘wow,’ while diligence is about    
ordinary habitual faithfulness in pursuing God through His Word, worship and 
prayer, and sticking with the people in God’s family with whom you may have a 
difficult time relating and loving.  

Normally I would include an application here or a nice summary conclusion, but I 
just don’t feel like it this month. Call that whatever you like… 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Pastor Drew 

 

Dear Platte CRC Family,  

This month, I want to continue our year-long exploration I originally called 
‘sledding tracks,’ which are the habits in our life either leading us closer to God 
and our neighbor (virtues) or leading us away from God and our neighbor (vices). 
We have looked at envy and its counterpart kindness as well as vainglory and its 
counterpart magnanimity, or humility. The third of these seven vices is sloth. 

While your mind may have struggled to identify the meaning of vainglory, with 
sloth, it probably jumps right to a few different things, beginning with the animal. 
The sloth, slow and lethargic and sleepy, laying around all day. Second, your 
mind jumps to a word we use more often. If your child asked, “what’s sloth,” how 
would you respond? Chances are, you’d answer, “it’s being lazy.” In our minds 
we equate sloth with laziness.  

If sloth is merely laziness, then I think 21
st
 century Americans would be split on 

whether or not this is so bad. First, can we really call ourselves lazy? If anything, 
we’re way too busy. We’re constantly going, working long hours and trying to take 
advantage of every engagement or opportunity. Second, is this really a spiritual 
problem? With vices like lust or greed, we see the immediate spiritual danger. But 
the guy who sits on his couch all day and night, eating Doritos and playing video 
games – yes, that’s sad, but we wouldn’t put it with the likes of adultery, would 
we? Sometimes we say, “oh, I’ve just been so lazy,” and then we all chuckle 
about it together. What’s the big deal?   

Laziness is only part of what sloth means. The word used by ancients for sloth 
was a Greek term that literally means “lack of care.” Sloth is defined by Rebecca 
DeYoung as “comfortable indifference to duty and neglect of other human beings’ 
needs…Sloth becomes a sin not merely because it makes us lazy but because of 
the lack of love that lies behind that laziness.” Sloth is a carelessness about the 
work of love. Now perhaps you can see the big deal. If love is at the heart of the 
first and second great commandments, sloth merely yawns at both of them – or 
even works to escape them. Sloth is behind the most common response to      
requests for help in our day: “I’m busy.” 

Cont’d on back 

  

           Platte  

  Christian Reformed Church 

      July 2019 



FAMILY PRAYER NOTES  

GENERAL PRAISES AND PRAYER REQUESTS: 

 Thank God for the liberty and justice of  our country. Pray for our  leaders 

to govern out of  a love for people, not power, and to preserve that liberty 

and justice. 

 Ask God prevent destructive storms that might harm property and crops. 

 Give thanks to God for all those who will be participating in SERVE and 

pray for them to know and serve Jesus as they come to Platte. 

 Pray for a neighbor or friend who doesn’t know Christ and pray for       

opportunities to help point them to Christ. 

 Pray for faithful missionaries and pastors to be raised up through our 

church and our denomination – “the harvest is plentiful.” 

 

Nursing Home Residents, Shut-ins and their Caretakers: 

 Tony & Rozella Baan Hofman, Ted & Carol Bultsma, Kevin Burma,           

Gertie DeJong, Clair & Pearl Dyk, Marie Kok, Clarence Hunsucker,             

Sarah Kraayenbrink, JoAnn Kuipers, Juna Meyerink, Ruth Pranger,             

Cheryl Reed, Evelyn Severson, Leona Van Dusseldorp, Muriel Van Vuren, and 

Betty Van Zee 

Those Mourning the Loss of: 

 Chris Dykshorn, Dave Kuipers, Pegge Pranger, Harriet Sprik, Alfred Van Zee, 

Don Severson, Helen Pheifer, and Allis Hansum.  

31: Brian DeGroot 

31: Tammy Meyerink 

 

July Anniversaries: 

6: Tony & Rozella Baan Hofman 

8: Elmer & Judie Visscher 

9: Roland & Deb Bultsma 

17: Bob & Corinne Middendorp 

17: Roy & Norma Lorensen 

26: Marion & Marie Kuipers 

Please let the church office know if there are any birthdays or anniversaries   
that we’ve missed! Call 337-3572, or email: plattecrc@gmail.com 

Missionaries: 

 Ben & Amy Meyer (CRWM– Mexico) 

 Victor & Lori Selemani (YWAM– Africa) 

 LaVeryl & Max Voss (Wycliffe– Papua New Guinea) 

 Calvin & Jessica Wunderink (TeachBeyond-Czech Republic ) 

 

Monthly Birthdays and Anniversaries 

(to see church activities, please refer to our weekly bulletin,  
or to the online calendar at plattecrc.org for the most up-to-date information) 

July Birthdays: 

3: Deb Bultsma 

4: Mae Lieuwen 

5: Joan Niewenhuis 

5: Sawyer DeGroot 

6: McKenna Kok 

9: Luanna Kuipers 

11: Elaine Dyk 

13: Mae Wunderink (Missionary) 

14: Leon Sprik 

15: Bailey Kraayenbrink 

22: Eli Kraayenbrink 

25: Jessica (Weg) Brown 

26: Chris Kuipers 

27: Leona Van Dusseldorp 

27: Lois Visscher 

27: Molly Sybesma 

28: Dee Kredit 

28: Sean Sybesma 

30: Clarence Boltjes 


